
Try to keep your startup applications to a minimum as with low amount of RAM every bit of 
system memory is important and wasting the majority of it on startup applications could and 
probably would decrease your systems performance. As such, it would be wise to add more 
memory to your PC. A total amount of 1GB of RAM should be enough for most Windows home 
users, although 2GB is recommended.
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Restoro has detected that 
my system has a low 
amount of system memory 
(RAM), what can be done?
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